
 
 
February 2014 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Notification of Potential Industrial Action sometime in February 2014 
 
You may be aware from the recent media coverage, that the teaching unions -NASUWT and NUT 
have announced that they are likely to instruct their members to take a national day of strike action 
sometime in February 2014. This is part of continuing action which originally commenced in 2011. 
The action relates to concerns over the changes to pensions and terms and conditions of 
employment for their members and in response to what they believe is a failure on the part of the 
Secretary of State for Education to genuinely engage to resolve the issues under dispute. 
 
The action therefore is not against the Trust itself but is part of national industrial action against the 
Government. 
 
Should the action go ahead there is no requirement for unions to inform us of which members of 
staff will take part, as there is no obligation on members of unions to obey a strike call. However, 
in the interests of your son or daughter’s safety and welfare I am requesting that teaching 
colleagues in these unions advise me whether they intend to take action. If we have a high number 
of staff particiapting it could possibly lead to either partial or full closure of the school. 
 
Neither the Board of Directors nor the Principal is allowed to close the school in sympathy with the 
strike. However, our main concern is the safety of our students. The decision to close the school is 
never taken lightly but in this instance, where staff have elected to take lawful industrial action, we 
have no choice but to take appropriate steps to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of all of our 
students. 
 
Therefore, this letter is being sent to you to give you an early warning that the Board of Directors 
and I will need to consider in due course what steps we will have to take. 
 
However, given that we have yet to receive confirmation as to whether the action will go ahead, 
and if so on what date other than it will be sometime in February 2014, we are aware that the final 
notification to you may be very late. 
 
I am keenly aware that this situation will create problems for parents/carers and we will continue to 
keep you informed via the Trust website and by letter for those who do not have access to this site.  
 
Thank you in advance for your understanding and continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

     
 
Miss M Regan     Mr. A Ramsey 
Chief Executive Officer   Headteacher 
 


